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“Privacy” - Issues Summary

The questions:

· Should the financial conglomerates that result from sweeping changes in federal law last year be free to use the personal information that consumers give to insurance companies?

· How can state insurance departments protect personal information - especially health information - from unwarranted disclosure among financial conglomerates?

The charge of the GLBA Privacy Working Group is to explore the uniform approach that the states should take with respect to the consumer privacy provisions under the Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act.  The goal is to write consumer-friendly model privacy regulations for insurance companies that are as consistent as possible with other financial rules, such as federal rules that pertain to banks.

Key points of the privacy section of the GLBA are:

· Corporately connected financial institutions (called affiliated entities in the law) - a bank and an insurance company, for example - are allowed to share consumer financial information without restriction.

· The Act assumes that non-affiliated banks, insurance companies and other institutions can share individual financial information unless a consumer opts not to allow such sharing.

· Health information may be treated in the same manner as ordinary financial information.  This means that sensitive health information - the results of a life insurance medical exam, for example - could be widely shared with out consumer consent.

· State insurance commissioners are required to write regulations to safeguard the information that consumers disclose to insurance companies.

Next Steps:

The Working Group has decided to draft insurance regulations that provide greater consumer protections for sensitive health information and are as uniform as possible with the federal regulations for financial information, as temporary minimum compliance with GLBA.  Once the temporary regulations are crafted, Commissioners will consider ways to provide consumers with more privacy protection, perhaps through legislation that could be adopted by state legislatures or Congress.

